
WESTAMPTON TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING
                                  6:30 Workshop and 7:00 PM Regular Meeting Minutes
July 13, 2021
The meeting was called to order and opened at 6:40PM by Mayor Sandy Henley.  Requirements of the Sunshine Law were read. This meeting was advertised in the Burlington County Times on January 4, 2021.  This meeting was held remotely via telephone conference call and the Zoom app. The flag was saluted and there was a moment of silence.  
Roll Call:


Committeeman DeSilva

 Present




Mayor Henley


 Present


Committeewoman Mungo

 Present 


Committeeman Wisniewski
 Absent
Acting Clerk/Administrator Wendy Gibson was present. Tom Hastie, Township Solicitor, Fire/EMS Chief Farnsworth and Police Chief Ent were also present.  
Opened the workshop topic for discussion: Little Free Libraries.

Committee and Township Administrator discussed that they were in approval of the libraries. They discussed whether the option would be better to have them on private properties versus Township owned properties for maintenance and liability issues. Committeewoman Mungo stressed the importance of content control for age appropriateness. Mayor Henley discussed that he felt it was beneficial to the community.
Open to public comment:

Kathy Cohen, 79 Amara Lane, discussed that she went through a nearly year-long process of researching how to become a chair and steward through littlefreelibrary.org. 

Nancy Burkley, Olive Street, discussed that if it is on Township property, it may become subject to vandalism. She feels that it’s better to be on private property. She also agrees that it should be age appropriate. 

Maureen Smith-Hartmann, 36 St. Andrews, wanted to applaud Ms. Cohen for the research and application of the endeavor. 
Motion to adjourn to Courtroom for regular meeting made by Mr. DeSilva, Seconded by Ms. Mungo. All in favor. 
Regular meeting called to order in Courtroom at 7:04PM.

Minutes of the 6/15/21 meeting; motion to approve by Ms. Mungo; second by Mr. DeSilva. All voted yes.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
Nancy Burkley, Olive Street, commented on the current trash collection company. She discussed that she was unhappy with the quality of service the Township received. 
Mayor Henley advised that this portion of the meeting was for agenda items only, and that she will have time to comment in the open public comment portion of the meeting.
Monthly Reports: Police, Public Works Reports; Tax Collector’s Reports
Resolutions:
a. 83-21 Payment of Vouchers – this resolution approves the payment of bills through 7/13/2021. Motion to approve made by Mr. DeSilva; seconded by Ms. Mungo. All voted yes. 
b. 92-21 Resolution Naming Democratic Candidate. This resolution names Odise Carr as the Democratic candidate filling an unexpired term to expire December 31, 2021. Motion to approve was made by Mr. DeSilva; seconded by Ms. Mungo. All voted yes.

Oath of Office:

An Oath of Office was given by Mayor Sandy Henley to the newly appointed Democratic Candidate, Mr. Odise Carr. 
Ordinances:  
a.    6-2021 Bond Ordinance (second reading, motion & second required, public comment was held on June 15, 2021) – this bond ordinance provides for the acquisition of various capital equipment for the Township, including vehicles for the police department, various pieces of equipment and an ambulance for WTES and various roadway improvements.  Down payment is in the amount of $53,000, total amount to be raised is $1,005,590. Motion to approve made by Mr. DeSilva; seconded by Ms. Mungo. All voted yes.

Consent Agenda Resolutions: Consent Agenda items are considered to be routine and will be enacted with a single motion; any items requiring expenditure are supported by a Certification of Availability of funds; any items requiring discussion will be removed from the Consent Agenda.
a. 75-21 Release of Performance Guarantee – 7-Eleven – Block 1104, Lot 3

b.  84-21 Resolution Authorizing Cancellation of Taxes – Block 1001.15, Lot 82 (Totally Disabled Veteran)

c. 85-21 Resolution Authorizing Cancellation of Taxes – Block 906.01, Lot 17 (92% Disabled Veteran)

d. 86-21 Resolution Authorizing Enforcement of Chapter 95 of the Township Code – Block 203.01, Lot 20 (Grass Cutting, Weeds and Debris)

e. 87-21 Resolution Authorizing Electronic Tax Sale

f. 88-21 Resolution Authorizing Notice of Tax Sale Charges

g. 89-21 Resolution Awarding Trash Collection Contract  

h. 90-21 Resolution Authorizing Sale of iPad

i. 91-21 Resolution Authorizing Lease Agreement

j. 93-21 Resolution Approving Grant Application for FY 2022 NJDOT Municipal Aid Program

k. 94-21 Appoint Regular Member to Land Development Board – Unexpired Term – Marion Karp

Mr. Carr requested to pull Resolution 85-21 from the list before approval. Motion to approve items a-b, d-k made by Ms. Mungo; seconded by Mr. DeSilva. All voted yes.

Motion to approve item c made by Ms. Mungo; seconded by Mr. DeSilva. Motion approved, with an abstention by Mr. Carr.

OPM Mailbox & Correspondence:  none
Open to Public Comment:
Judy Klimes, 31 Amara Lane, stated her husband built the library and was confused about why it was asked to be taken down. She discussed that the library was to promote literacy within the community and was a memorial to residents lost from COVID-19.

Bryan O’Neal, 15 Mayfair, commented that his development was overseen by an HOA, and they were in favor of a Little Free Library. They have common areas where they would like to build one. 

Mayor Henley questioned if it would be an issue to have on private property. 
Vivian Hairston, 13 Amara Lane, commented that she believed that the Cohens went through the proper channels, and hoped it would be an obstruction on the municipality. She said it was a dedication to residents who passed from COVID-19.

Mayor Henley gave condolences for those who passed.

Mr. O’Neal commented that in his community, his HOA will maintain the library, if allowed.

Nancy Burkley, Olive Street, commented on the traffic issue on the county road in front of Wawa. She discussed large trucks parking and obstructing traffic from entering and exiting the store. 

Chief Stephen Ent commented that he agreed with the issue, and will be researching how to resolve the issue.

Jake Cohen, 79 Amara Lane, asked what will happen now that the Committee has discussed the library.

Township Administrator Wendy Gibson stated that the library may remain in place since the Committee has agreed they are in favor. Residents were advised to contact the Township before going forward with projects. She will confer with the Committee on various guidelines for these structures. Residents were warned that they may have to alter the structure if it does not fall within the guidelines. 
Mayor Henley agreed and wanted to make sure the community creates uniformity. 

Mrs. Cohen will forward her research to the Committee.

Motion was made to close public comment by Mr. DeSilva; seconded by Ms. Mungo. All voted yes. 

Committee Liaison Reports/Comments:  
Mr. DeSilva commented on the Little Free Libraries, he wanted to see more guidelines put into place if we move forward. He also wanted to congratulate Mr. Carr on his appointment. 
Ms. Mungo wanted to applaud the residents who attend the meetings and everyone who is in support of the libraries. She applauded the positivity for the community. She thanked everyone for the information they provided. She also congratulated Mr. Carr on his appointment. 

Mayor Henley wanted to also applaud the community for promoting literacy. He discussed the relationship the Committee has with the community, and how they are trying to do what’s best for the entire community. 

Mayor Henley also read a prepared statement regarding the Virtua property and potential sale. He stressed that the Committee was not in favor of warehouses, and he would like to see the area developed with future medical/retail commercial buildings.
Mr. Carr wanted encourage communication and thank everyone for trusting them to come together.

Dates to Remember:  
Next Scheduled Meeting August 10, 2021, Food Trucks @ Firehouse Saturday July 17th at 3:00PM, National Night Out Tuesday August 3, 2021 from 7:00PM-9:00PM at various locations.
Motion to adjourn the public meeting was made by Mr. DeSilva; seconded by Ms. Mungo. All votes yes. Meeting adjourned 7:35PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Gibson, Acting Municipal Clerk     
